
 
 
 
OEFC INTERCLUB GUEST PLAY POLICY 
 
Oklahoma Energy FC’s (OEFC) first concern is to ensure the health and safety of our players and 
to provide them with the best training available. 
 
When a player signs for OEFC they do so with the knowledge that they are a part of a 
professional well-educated staff who are trained to manage players workloads.  
 
It is important that young athletes train within a long term periodized plan to prevent overuse 
injuries which can commonly occur. 
 
In support of that plan, we require that any registered OEFC player who would like to train or 
play with a team not within OEFC, both the player and the Coach of the non-OEFC registered 
team should seek approval from the player’s OEFC coach.  
 
Players should not play/train with another team without the consent of the player’s OEFC 
Coach. This allows our Club to monitor player workloads and to ensure players are playing at an 
appropriate level for their development. 
 
If a player would like additional training or games, they should discuss it with their OEFC coach 
and ask them about possible options and additional development plans.  OEFC has numerous 
teams available within our own organization that allow players to guest train or play games 
with them. 
 
An OEFC player is not allowed to guest play with a non-OEFC Team against an OEFC team in any 
event or league game. 
 
OEFC appreciates your commitment and support and looks forward to developing great players 
and people. 
 


